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Arizona Public Service
PALO VERDE NUCLEAR GENERATING STATION

P.O. BOX 52034 PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85072-2034

WILLIAML. STEWART
EXECUTIVEVICE PRESIOENT

NUCLEAR

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTN: Document Control Desk
Mail Station P1-37
Washington, DC 20555-0001

102-03752-WLS/A KK/GAM
August 7, 1996

References: 1. Letter dated March 15, 1996, from C. R. Thomas, USNRC, to
W L. Stewart, APS "Request for Additional Information (RAI) on
Risk- Informed Inservice Testing (Rl-IST) Pilot Plant - Palo Verde
Nuclear Generating Station Units 1, 2, and 3."

Dear Sirs:

Letter No. 102-03714, dated June 7, 1996, from J. A. Bailey, APS
to USNRC, "Response to NRC Request for Additional information
on Risk-Informed Inservice Testing Program"

B

Subject: Palo Verde Nuclear Generating Station(PVNGS)
Units 1, 2, and 3
Docket Nos. STN 50-528/529/530
Delay of Additional Information Related to the Risk-Informed
Inservice Testing Program Pilot

In Reference 1, the NRC Staff provided to Arizona Public Service Company (APS) a
request for additional information (RAI) related to the APS request to utilize a risk-
informed inservice testing (RI-IST) program to determine inservice test frequencies for

'ST components. In the response provided in Reference 2, APS committed to provide
additional information for some of the RAI questions unavailable at the time the
response was prepared. Due to unforeseen circumstances related to the PVNGS
Probabilistic Risk Assessment (PRA) software described below, the additional
information will not be available for submittal in accordance with the dates identified in
Reference 2. This delay was discussed during a phone call on July 31, 1996, between
APS Staff and Mr. Jim Clifford of the NRC Staff along with other NRC Staff members.

One of the sensitivity studies needed for the Rl-IST project is an evaluation of the effect
of solution truncation level on the risk ranking results for the IST components. APS has
determined it is not possible to achieve solutions below the 1.0E-09 truncation level
with the software currently used at PVNGS. Thus the truncation sensitivity cannot be
done with this software. This is considered an important study to perform and thus APS
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has identified an alternate means to conduct this study. APS intends to perform the
study using the IRRAS code package for the solution. This is possible due to the
recent conversion of the PVNGS PRA model to the IRRAS format. Training on the use
of the code will be conducted for APS personnel. However, the additional time required
to perform the study cannot currently be estimated. The sensitivity studies are not
expected to be completed by the August 1, 1996, date provided in Reference 2. The
completion of re-ranking IST components is also expected to be delayed beyond the
date of September 30, 1996, provided in Reference 2. Development of decision criteria
for deterministic considerations (areas not quantified from a PRA perspective) is
continuing, as well as the effort to define plans for implementation of the risk informed
program.

APS will evaluate the impact of the PRA software changes and provide the NRC with a
revised schedule for submitting the additional information identified in Reference 2 by
September 15, 1996.

Should you have any questions, please contact Scott Bauer at (602) 393-5978.

Sincerely,

WLS/AKK/GAM/rv

cc: L. J. Callan
K. E. Johnston
C. W. Clifford
K. E. Perkins
D. C. Fischer
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